
Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner, 
 
The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue of 
allowing construction activities, with associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 
AM to 7:00 PM for certain work items associated with replacement of Pump Station 15 and 
Restroom improvements at Marshall Park, located at 2115 Allen Boulevard. 
 
The Public Hearing will be on October 5, 2016 at 5:00 PM at the City of Madison, 
City-County Building Room 108, 210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
 
Madison General Ordinance section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow 
construction activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM, with the passage of a 
resolution and a hearing before the Board of Public Works. 
 
The scope of work to be performed off hours is bypass pumping of the sewage necessary to 
permit installation of new equipment into the pump station.  This work will entail setup and 
operation of engine-driven pumping units which will transfer the sewage to an adjacent manhole 
or forcemain.   
 
The work is necessary because the sewage must be stopped in order for work to progress on the 
station, and there is no other way to divert sewage from this station.  The station receives a 
constant flow of sewage from adjacent neighborhoods, and it must be kept it constant operation 
in order to prevent a backup of sewage into houses.   
 
The off-hours work requiring noise variance will be intermittent between October 20, 2016 and 
April 1, 2017.  It is anticipated that 10 occurrences of off hours work may occur during this period.   
 
If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please contact Jen Hurlebaus 
of Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District at 608.222.1201, or jenh@madsewer.org. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
_______________________ 
Jen Hurlebaus, Project Manager 
Madison Metropolitan Sewerage District 
 
 
 
cc: Ald. Mark Clear, District 19 
Janet Schmidt, City of Madison Parks Division 
City of Middleton Public Works 


